George Hawkins, Roland Sallada and Betty Hooper present. The two Selectmen met with Atty. Stephen Spielman at 7:30 pm to discuss the Gravel Removal Permit of J. J. Cronin and what conditions and specifications to be included in the required bond.

Simmons LeVine applied for a pistol permit.

Merrill Todd renewed his pistol permit and complained vehemently of the assessment of his house in comparison to others.

Paul Wilson reserved the Town Hall for a Dwight Davis dance sponsored by the Joe English Fish & Game for Feb. 28.

Fire Chief Kenneth Barss Brought in bills.

Keith Klardie came in to review his assessment, which the Selectmen described to him in detail.

Thomas Mansfield arrived at the meeting at 10:pm

At the request of the Selectmen, Milton Elliott reported on the amount of gravel which has been removed from the Arthur E. Houghton, Jr. gravel bank. He said that 3,192 yards of gravel have been removed from June 1, 1975 to January 31, 1976. The Road Agent, who was present, reported taking out, for town use from this same bank, about 900 yards during the same period of time.

Following much discussion, the Selectmen and the Road Agent agreed to put an article in the 1976 Warrant for the town to vote to purchase a new road grader.